
DRAINAGE BOARD MINUTES            APRIL 12, 2021          ALL MEMBERS PRESENT 

 

Motion to approve minutes from 3/22/21 Kevin Nigh, 2nd Chris Ross, vote 3/0. 

 

Roberts-Howell-McPherson-Dipple Ditch: Don Parker and Taylor Sumerford, county surveyor, looked at this ditch 

to see what work needed to be done. There is money in the ditch fund and Brandon Everhart is willing to do the work. 

The board discusses paying hourly or as a lump price for the job. The surveyor’s office has pulled figures for pricing 

from jobs completed in the past. Kevin Nigh moves to approve Brandon Everhart to do the job, 2nd Chris Ross, vote 

3/0. 

 

Shelby Manor/ Tindall Farm Drainage: Don Parker states they are considering going east with the tile since the 

requirements from the state will make the project more difficult. Taylor Sumerford is to contact Mark Fischer to see 

if he would allow the county to cross his property.  

 

Country Club Heights: Taylor Sumerford went to look at a concern a citizen had in the area., he said very little work 

would be required. It looks like a drainage pipe will be run from the property owner’s driveway culvert into the side 

of the new manhole, to remedy the issue, (at the property owner’s expense).   

 

Meiks Additon: Kevin Nigh states some of the tile that was purchased for this project has been delivered. Chris Ross 

believes the start date will be between June and August.  

 

Adjourn.  

 

 


